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About us

Action on Hearing Loss is the charity formerly known as RNID. Our vision is of a world where deafness, hearing loss and tinnitus do not limit or label people and where people value and look after their hearing. We help people confronting deafness, tinnitus and hearing loss to live the life they choose. We enable them to take control of their lives and remove the barriers in their way. We give people support and care, develop technology and treatments and campaign for equality. 
Our response will focus on key issues that relate to people with hearing loss. Throughout this response we use the term 'people with hearing loss' to refer to people with all levels of hearing loss, including people who are profoundly deaf. We are happy for the details of this response to be made public. 

Introduction
Action on Hearing Loss welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Charter Review of the BBC.
Comments

We are a strong supporter of the BBC as a leading provider of accessible content for people with hearing loss. The BBC is the most accessible UK TV and on demand service provider in terms of subtitles.  We would like the BBC to maintain this high standard by ensuring subtitles are available on all content regardless of where the content is viewed, including the new options being proposed as part of the Charter Review. In particular:
1. We are concerned about the accessibility of the proposed BBC Newstream service. Currently, linear streamed content is not subtitled and videos on the BBC website do not generally have subtitles. This proposed new service could therefore potentially be a backward step in terms of accessibility for online BBC news content for people with hearing loss. We would therefore urge the BBC to invest in technology that enables live streamed content to be displayed with subtitles. 
2. We suggest that the Ideas Service could incorporate disability arts, culture and academia within this section, to demonstrate the wide variety of art, rather than focusing purely on the ‘traditional’ and ‘well respected’ institutions. 
3. The inclusion of subtitles on the curriculum support material would be hugely beneficial to both children with hearing loss as well as teachers with hearing loss. 
4. Subtitles must be provided on any third party content shown by the BBC. People with hearing loss have come to expect subtitles on BBC content, including through the BBC iPlayer. It is therefore vital that the BBC uses its power to influence other providers to ensure any content they provide on the BBC is subtitled. 
Conclusion

We would urge the BBC Trust to ensure that all BBC content is subtitled, including these proposed new developments. 
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